
Closure of Lea Road - Update from DCC 1.5.20 
 
Much later than planned due to the ongoing crisis and the continuing disruption to 
local Authorities as we try to maintain an appropriate level of service. 
 
As you hopefully will be aware the Ground Investigation (GI) was completed at the 
end of March and more recently the authority conducted a detailed topographic 
survey of the immediate area to assist with the production of future reports. 
 
Looking back with regards to the GI, we completed three of four proposed boreholes. 
Two of these were in the carriageway surface to around 15m / 20m depth.  
 
However on Friday 13th of March whilst drilling; the operatives noticed surface 
movement whilst at a depth of 15m, this manifested itself as air bubbling out of the 
river and fresh cracking observed parallel to the carriageway edge (see attached 
photos). Drilling operations were immediately suspended. Given the following 
Monday a 22 tonne excavator was due to arrive on site to carry out the boreholes on 
the slope the decision was taken in light of this new sudden movement that this 
operation would pose an unacceptable risk. Instead a new borehole was located in 
the private field behind which would be able to utilise the existing rig on site and 
provide more data about the slope in 3D. This incident demonstrates how sensitive 
this area is to movement and thus because of this it is simply too risky to allow single 
lane traffic running under lights from now until works start on site. It’s worth noting 
that data is still being collected by various monitors installed in the boreholes and 
that data is being collated and analysed so If there is any indication that the sudden 
movement was due to GI operations and not the ground as whole we will re-evaluate 
opening a single lane to traffic.  
 
Obviously this is disappointing that we were unable to obtain the GI from the slope 
boreholes but the information from the carriageway boreholes has already given us a 
good picture of what is going on under the surface.  
 
The next step is for our consultants to receive the detailed GI data and testing results 
from the contractor, however throughout the works on site our geotechnical 
consultant was present so they had a pretty good idea of what the detailed ground 
makeup is. A Ground Investigation options report is currently being produced by our 
Consultants AECOM detailing a number of engineering options all of which will be 
evaluated and one of which the Authority will choose to take forward to the 
construction stage. I anticipate delivery of this report within the next three to four 
weeks. 
 
It’s worth noting that under the current climate with uncertainty still on the horizon, a 
great number of contractors have scaled back construction works to essential 
operations only. This is understandable given the large risk in entering into any 
formal contract not to mention the health risks associated with working in close 
proximity. Hopefully the information next week from central government detailing the 
proposed exit strategy should allow some clarity on realistic timescales. It is 
impossible to tell what effects Covid19 has had on unplanned and programmed 
engineering works but please be rest assured the Authority will continue to progress 
this scheme as a priority. 


